# St Paul Park Athletic Association

## Meeting minutes – July 8, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 9:09 p.m. by Katie, interim president

A motion to approve the May minutes was made by Donny and seconded by Rich. Motion carries on a voice vote.

Board Members Present: Donny, Katie, David, Rich, Tom, Vanessa, Jackie and Lisa

Board Members Absent: none

**Guests Present: None** 

**Treasurer's report:** It was reported that there was \$16, 025.04 in the SPPAA account and \$\$2548.31in the traveling account. Donny motioned to approve the treasure's report and Rich seconded. Motion passes on a voice vote.

#### **Old Business**

Elections-no one

The spotlight game was fun. It was a little different because there were no hotdogs.

#### **New Business**

Soccer registrations are July 16<sup>th</sup> from 6-8 pm. Signs should be out by Monday.

Heritage Days-the application is due July 15<sup>th</sup>. The theme this year is Back to the Future. The candy budget is \$250. Rich makes a motion for a candy budget not to exceed \$250 for the parade. Donny seconded. Motion passes on a voice vote.

More seats were added for our field trip to the Saints game. We have a lot of people going as of now and tickets for the game is sold out. Vanessa will send and email to contact the Saints to find out exactly how many seats are left.

### **Board Reports:**

**Interim President:** Katie has the debit card for the association. Katie contacted Northern Tier and they misplaced our request. So, Katie submitted the request again. Northern Tier will be sending a check soon.

**Traveling Baseball Director**: There is one playoff game left. Donny got an invoice for the ump. We need to have a booster meeting.

**Secretary:** Jackie is wrapping up pictures. There are still a few kids missing pictures.

Treasurer: Lisa has baseball and softball totals. Lisa got an invoice for Ed's Trophies.

**Softball Director:** The year is almost done. Make-up games are this weekend. Next week is the year end tourney. Rich sent flowers to Sharon.

**Soccer Director:** So far enrollment is low. The cut off date for regular registration is July 20<sup>th</sup>. After this date there will be \$10 fee. After August 1<sup>st</sup> there will be no more registrations because uniforms need to be ordered.

Baseball Director: Things are going well. There is a Pee-Wee tournament in Hudson this weekend.

**Events Coordinator:** We have already discussed the upcoming Saints game. We'll save our the chips and Gatorade we bought for the family fun weekend and give it to the kids that walk in the parade.

Fields/Equipment Director: Tom needs to know of make-up games

**Communications Coordinator:** Katie emailed out the Saints spotlight info.

Meeting adjourned at 10:04 by Katie and seconded by Donny.

The next meeting will be held on August 5, 2015 at 8:00.

Respectfully submitted, Jackie Stangl SPPAA Secretary